
KWANLIN DÜN FIRST NATION 

COMMUNITY SERVICE DEPARTMENT 
77 McClennan Road 
Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 5A5 
Phone: (867) 633-7833    Fax: (867) 633-7848  
Community.Service@kdfn.net  
 

 

May 22, 2020 
 
 
Dear Tenants and Occupants: 
 

Garbage Collection & Curbside Pickup 
 
This notice is in response to the number of inquires the department of Community Services 
receives as it relates to the household and curbside garbage collection in the McIntyre 
Subdivision and Crow/Swan Streets. 
 
For the health and safety of our staff we ask the tenants to bag all their household garbage 
and place the properly sealed bag inside their curbside bins.  The staff will not dispose of 
any household waste that is not properly bagged. It is the responsibility of the tenants to 
make certain their curbside bins do not contain loose garbage.  

 
The City of Whitehorse Waste Management Bylaw, which applies to residents, 
contains provisions to help protect wildlife: 

• No person shall set out waste in any manner or condition that harbours or 
attracts wildlife; 

• No person shall allow waste to spill over or accumulate on any street or 
adjoining public or private property and shall ensure, at all such times, that all 
waste is kept within the waste receptacle with the lid fully closed 

 
The tenant is responsible for the disposal of all freezer burnt meat or unusable meat, bones 
and/or animal skin at the City of Whitehorse landfill. We ask the tenants to please abide by 
these standards in order to reduce attracting wildlife into the community.  
 
Large furniture, mattresses, appliances should be set on curb next to your garbage bin for 
disposal.  For the health and safety of the staff Community Services does require that all 
mattresses to be wrapped and sealed in plastic. Community Services does provide 
disposable mattress covers at a cost to households for this purpose. 
 
All request regarding large waste disposal bin, contact the Operations & Maintenance 
Manger ext. 407 or email Shawn.Wood@kdfn.net  
 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter and if you have any questions we can be 
contacted at 633-7833 or email Community.Service@kdfn.net       
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